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NDHP Pursuit 
 
What: Pursuit   

Where: I94 to 3100 160th Ave SE, 3 miles NW of Mapleton 

When: 8-18-24 9:40 PM CST 

Road Conditions: Good 

Weather Conditions: Clear/Dark 

Agencies Involved: North Dakota Highway Patrol, Cass County Sheriff's Department 

Vehicle No. 1: 2023 Audi Q7 
Driver No. 1: Dustin Powell, 30-year-old male, no permanent address, not injured 
Charges:  Unauthorized use of a motor vehicle, fleeing, aggravated reckless driving, 

DUI/refusal. 
 

 

NARRATIVE: 
On 8-18-24 at 9:40 PM the North Dakota Highway Patrol attempted to stop a stolen Audi that 
had entered North Dakota on Interstate 94 after being pursued by the Minnesota State Patrol.  
The Audi fled westbound on Interstate 94 at high speeds until being forced to stop in a field 
approximately 3 miles northwest of Mapleton.  The driver, Dustin Powell, was arrested for 
unauthorized use of a motor vehicle, fleeing, aggravated reckless driving and DUI/refusal.  The 
incident remains under investigation by the North Dakota Highway Patrol. 
 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
For more information, contact:  
Sergeant Jon Skalicky 
701-309-0073                                                                                                                                                  
jskalick@nd.gov 

     
 


